
CHESS NOTES   01.12.16   Peter Sherlock 
 
Lincoln’s team in Division 1 were in action when they were 
visitors to the Appleby Frodingham Sports complex in 
Scunthorpe. In their opening matches Lincoln drew with 
Louth whereas Scunthorpe lost heavily to champions Grimsby 
who themselves had recently lost to Louth so a win for 
either team would move them from the bottom of the table. 
 
On board 5 it was my privilege to be paired a white against 
John Mainwaring who I first met in the mid 90’s when he 
played for Scunthorpe and also captained the county Under 
125 team. This was when I first started playing county 
chess and had some success, later to take over the team 
when John’s grade was too high. In the last few years he 
has been playing in the Doncaster area but has now returned 
to Scunthorpe. 
 
I opened with the queen’s gambit 1. d4 Nf6 2. c4 d6 3. Nc3 
Nbd7 4. e4 c6 5. Nf3 e6 6. Bd3 Be7 7. 0-0 0-0 and we have 
both castled but John has allowed me to dominate the centre 
8. h3 a6 9. Qc2 e5 10. dxe5 Nxe5 11. Nxe5 dxe5 12. Be3 h6 
13. Rad1 Qa5 14. Qa4 Qc7 15. c5 Be6 and John retreats 
rather than exchange queens. 
 
Play continued 16. Bc4 Bxc4 17. Qxc4 Rad8 18. b4 Rxd1 19. 
Rxd1 Rd8 20. Qe2 Qc8 21. a3 Qe6 22. Rxd8+ Bxd8 23. Qd2 and 
I have control of the d-file but John was threatening my 
queen side pawns (see diagram) so a draw was agreed. 
 
Unfortunately, draws for Julian Brown and Ian McDonald were 
not enough to prevent a win for Scunthorpe by 3½ to 1½ 
leaving Lincoln primary contenders for the wooden spoon. 
 
Lincoln Chess Club play at the RAOB Club, 58 South Park on 
Wednesdays at 7.30pm. www.lincolnchessclub.co.uk  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  
 


